Eye on the World April 17, 2021

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of April 17, 2021.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

 \star \star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Biden and Harris transition

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Joe Biden's Trojan Horse Presidency" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Republican Senators Question Whether Joe Biden Is 'Really in Charge' as Media Presence Is 'Unimaginably Conventional' [Meaning His Public Comments Are Largely Scripted]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2021.

Comments about Vatican

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Pope to World Bank: We Need to Calculate Our 'Ecological Debt'—So 'Developed Countries Can Pay It' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 9, 2021.

Comments about Israel

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Coalition for Jewish Values: 1,500+ Rabbis Warn That Biden Administration Is Funding Terrorism" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 9, 2021. ■ An article by Deborah Brand titled "Netanyahu to U.S. Defense Secretary [Lloyd] Austin: Our Countries Won't Allow Iran to Obtain the Bomb" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Natanz Blast Took Out Main Power and Backup, Iranian Official Acknowledges" was posted at timesofisrael.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Ellie Cohanim [Former U.S. State Department Employee]: Israeli Attack on Iranian Nuclear Facility Is Reaction to Biden Iran Policy" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Maayan Lubell and Steven Scheer titled "Stalled Pfizer Deal Clouds Israel's Hopes of Swift Herd Immunity" was posted at reuters.com on April 13, 2021.

Comments about Iran

■ An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "Iran Wants Over \$3 Billion to Negotiate With Biden" was posted at frontpagemag.com on April 5, 2021.

■ An article by Jon Gambrell titled "Iran Calls Natanz Atomic Site Blackout 'Nuclear Terrorism' " was posted at apnews.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "During Recess in Iran Nuclear Deal Talks, Mystery Blackout Hits Key Uranium-Enrichment Plant" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 12, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Parisa Hafezi titled "Iran Blames Israel for Natanz Nuclear Plant Outage, Vows Revenge" was posted at reuters.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Deborah Brand titled "Iran's Rouhani: 60% Enrichment Is Response to Israel's 'Nuclear Terrorism' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2021.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ An article by Dinesh Nair and Matthew Martin titled "A \$12.5 Billion Deal Shows Saudi Oil Still Eclipses All Else" was posted at bloomberg.com on April 14, 2021.

Comments about Myanmar

■ An article by John Hayward titled "Myanmar Protesters Set Another Chinese-Owned Factory on Fire, Burn Chinese Flags" was posted at breitbart.com on April 7, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by David Pierson titled "Myanmar Accelerates Toward a Civil War of 'Unprecedented Scale' " was posted at latimes.com on April 9, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Raju Gopalakrishman titled "Myanmar Security Forces With Rifle Grenades Kill Over 80 Protesters" was posted at reuters.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Sawer titled "Ousted Myanmar Ambassador Ordered to Leave London Residence by Military Regime" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on April 12, 2021.

Comments about Mozambique

■ An article titled "Nearly a Million People Facing Severe Hunger in Mozambique" was posted at aljazeera.com on April 13, 2021. ■ An article by Emilia Columbo and Austin C. Doctor titled "Foreign Fighters and the Trajectory of Violence in Northern Mozambique" was posted at warontherocks.com on April 13, 2021.

Sports business hypocrisy in China

■ An article by Bill Donahue titled "If MLB Commissioner Is So Concerned About Rights [in Georgia], Why Partner With China?" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Guy Benson titled "Woke Frauds: NBA Stars Silent on Endorsement Deals With Chinese Companies Celebrating Forced Labor Abuses" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021.

Comments about China

■ An article by Simon Kent titled "China Admits Its Coronavirus Vaccines 'Don't Have Very High Protection Rates' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Frances Martel titled "China Backtracks on Admission Its Coronavirus Vaccines Don't Work" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by John Hayward titled "China Launches Hotline to Report Criticism of Communist Party Ahead of 100th Anniversary" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Jonathan Landay and Mark Hosenball titled "China Push for Global Power Tops U.S. Security Threats: Intelligence Report" was posted at reuters.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Congressman Mark Green titled "While America Slept: The Story of a Distracted Military and a Rising China" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2021.

Comments about Russia

■ An article by Connor McNulty titled "Russia Warns U.S. to Keep Warship Out of Black Sea 'For Their Own Good' " was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2021.

Comments about other international nations

■ An article by Gary Gastelu titled "Rolls-Royce Just Had the Best Q1 Sales in Its History" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Billy Perrigo titled "Northern Ireland Is Experiencing Its Worst Violence in Years" was posted at time.com on April 9, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Ivana Sekularac titled "Thousands Protest in Belgrade, Demand Government Action to Stop Pollution" was posted at reuters.com on April 10, 2021.

■ A Reuters article titled "Algerians March in Capital for Political Change" was posted at reuters.com on April 11, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Robertson S. Henry titled "Volcano Erupts in Southern Caribbean, Sparking Evacuation 'Frenzy' " was posted at reuters.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Jacob Sarkisian titled "Luxury Ships From the Royal Caribbean and Carnival Cruise Lines Sail to the Rescue and Evacuate Islanders [From Saint Vincent] in the Path of a Volcano Eruption" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article titled "'Huge' Explosion Rocks St. Vincent as Volcano Keeps Erupting" was posted at foxnews.com on April 12, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Steve Holland and Matt Spetalnick titled "Mexico Doubles Migrant Detentions [at Its Southern Border] With Troop Surge [of 10,000 Troops]; White House Says" was posted at reuters.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Kritika Bansal titled "Egypt Demands \$1 Billion Compensation to Release 'Ever Given' Ship Following Suez Canal Blockage" was posted at india.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by John Hayward titled "Kurds Warn Islamic State 'Back With a Vengeance' in Iraq" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Riley De Leon titled "SoftBank-Backed Grab [Southeast Asia's Ride-Hailing Giant] Agrees to Deal to Go Public in World's Largest SPAC [Special Purpose Acquisition Company] Merger" was posted at cnbc.com on April 13, 2021.

International covid-related topics

■ A Reuters article by Eduardo Simoes and Pedro Fonseca titled "Brazil Detects First Case of South African Variant, Grave Shortage Looms as Death Toll Soars" was posted at reuters.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Frank Langfitt titled "After Months of Lockdown, the U.K. Is Slowly Reopening" was posted at npr.org on April 6, 2021.

■ An article by Breitbart London titled "England Eases Lockdown: Pubs, Hairdressers, Non-Essential Shops to Reopen Monday [April 12]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "[Home Secretary Priti] Patel Pretending Migrant Crisis [in English Channel] Doesn't Exist, Says Farage as 49 Illegals Land Since Friday" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "UK Government Walks Back 'Third Wave' Claim; No Corona Surge Expected This Summer" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Alex Nicoll titled "Pfizer Vaccine May Be Less Effective Against South African and UK Coronavirus Variants, According to Israeli Study" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 11, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Silke Koltrowitz and Stephanie Nebehay titled "Coronavirus Pandemic 'A Long Way From Over,' WHO's Tedros Says" was posted at reuters.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article titled "Dubai Parts With Curtain Covers for Restaurants in Ramadan" was posted at apnews.com on April 11, 2021. ■ An article by Mariam Fam, Kathy Gannon and Bassem Mroue titled "Muslims Navigate Restrictions in the Second Pandemic Ramadan" was posted at apnews.com on April 12, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Antonio Denti titled "Protesters Scuffle Again With Italian Police Over Covid-19 Curbs" was posted at reuters.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Neha Mehrotra and Sheikh Saaliq titled "Huge Gatherings at India's Hindu Festival as Virus Surges" was posted at apnews.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article titled "India's Soaring Covid-19 Cases Could Also Strain Global Vaccine Supplies" was posted at apnews.com on April 13, 2021.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "GOP Group Spotlights Individuals 'Hardest Hit' by MLB's Decision to Boycott Georgia" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2021. Following is an excerpt of the article.

■ The concession stand worker planning on overtime.

- The hotel staff expecting full capacity.
- The small businesses doing everything they can to survive a pandemic.

* * * * *

An article by Ken Blackwell titled "Claiming State Voting Reforms Are Racist Is Ridiculous. I Should Know" was posted at usatoday.com on April 8, 2021. Following is the article.

Outrage from Democrats, corporations and Major League Baseball about voter identification requirements and Georgia's "Election Integrity Act of 2021" feels like leftovers reheated for the third time. Whenever Republicans propose commonsense voter ID measures to help safeguard our elections, liberals react by shouting that it is voter suppression and Jim Crow 2.0.

These claims are false, and they distract from the real issues of promoting election integrity and preventing fraud.

Hans von Spakovsky, a senior fellow at the Heritage Foundation, notes, "Virtually every person of voting age already has such IDs, and those who do not can easily get them. Every state with an ID requirement issues a free ID to anyone who doesn't already have one. Despite the empty howls of 'repression,' states that have implemented ID requirements have seen turnout go up, not down."

Just muddling the debate

Arguing voter ID is a form of voter suppression is a smokescreen designed to muddle the debate. Instead of lecturing us with false arguments, Democrats should listen to Black and Latino voters who support ID requirements because they understand we need to take simple steps to protect the sanctity of the ballot box. Instead of debating the merits of voter ID and election regulations, liberals label them—and anyone supporting them—as racist in attempts to shut down any debate. For example, Stacey Abrams calls Georgia's law "a redux of Jim Crow in a suit and tie."

This is ridiculous. Abrams herself praised New Jersey's new voting procedures, where voters get up to 10 days to vote early. Under Georgia's new law, they get 17 days.

The data doesn't matter, the views of African Americans and Latinos don't matter, the actual text of the new law doesn't matter. The hyperbolic rhetoric ignores the truth.

Liberals are now pushing a federal elections bill, H.R. 1, which they claim will eliminate "racist" state laws. This legislation sabotages state voter ID requirements by forcing states to allow anyone to vote, with or without an ID, if they sign an unverifiable statement attesting to their eligibility. Plainly stated the bill would eliminate voter ID in 35 states. What could go wrong?

If H.R. 1 is enacted, our elections will be vulnerable as decades of good governance will be thrown out and replaced with half-baked left-wing talking points. For example, states would be required to implement technology that doesn't exist, couldn't remove ineligible voters from voter rolls and would have to allow paid political operatives to collect absentee ballots.

Listen to the voters who largely support voter ID laws

Thankfully, the American people strongly disagree with a ban on voter ID, as an Associated Press poll found that 72% of respondents support it. Likewise, an Atlanta Journal-Constitution poll found 74% of Georgians supporting voter ID.

Digging deeper, the Rasmussen Reports found that wide margins of minority voters support voter ID as well: 69% of African Americans and 82% of other nonwhite minorities.

It never ceases to amaze me that Democrats believe African Americans don't have, and aren't capable of obtaining, an ID. Especially since you need an ID to do routine things such as open a bank account, drive a car, board a flight or pick up tickets at the will-call window at Yankee Stadium or Fenway Park. Most Americans have identification, and those who don't can quickly get one, as states such as Georgia provide free IDs to anyone who needs one.

Voter ID is the best election reform that states have adopted; hopefully all 50 will do so. If there was any hint of racism associated with it then I'd be the first to lead the charge against it. Likewise, the reforms in Georgia make it easier to vote and harder to cheat.

$\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Kyle Morris titled "Black Conservative Pastors Expose 5 Lies by Joe Biden, Stacey Abrams About Georgia Election Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2021. Following is the article.

The Conservative Clergy of Color, a group of Black ministers and pastors, announced Monday it published a full-page ad in the *Atlanta Journal-Constitution* to address the "lies" being told by President Joe Biden and Stacey Abrams (D) about the Georgia Election Integrity Act of 2021.

The advertisement, which features a photo of both of the prominent Democrats, specifically calls out Biden and Abrams for their messaging about the new law, describing their agenda as "devastating" to minority-owned small businesses in Atlanta, amid Major League Baseball's decision to pull out of the city due to Georgia Gov. Brian Kemp's signing the election integrity bill into law.

"Biden and Abrams keep saying the Election Integrity Act is worse than Jim Crow, which is an insult to the millions of Black Americans," Bishop Aubrey Shines, founder of Glory to God Ministries and a founding member of Conservative Clergy of Color, said.

"The truth is that this law actually *expands* access to the ballot box, while also taking common-sense steps to protect the sanctity of every legal vote," Shines added. "We believe that it should be easy to vote and hard to cheat and the Georgia Integrity Act makes that possible for all voters."

The advertisement features two columns, one of "lies" and one of "truth," with the truth column dispelling Biden and Abrams' claims:

■ LIE: The new law restricts early voting. TRUTH: The law expands early voting hours and additional weekend voting opportunities, including Sundays.

■ LIE: Voter ID requirements are racially discriminatory. TRUTH: IDs are necessary for numerous everyday activities, and the law even lets voters use documents like utility bills instead of state-issued IDs.

■ LIE: Restrictions on distributing food and water to voters are intended to make voting more uncomfortable for minority voters. TRUTH: The law only prohibits using free food and beverages as a form of electioneering.

■ LIE: The new law eliminates absentee ballot drop boxes. TRUTH: Drop boxes never existed before the pandemic. The new law creates rules to keep them—and the ballots inside—secure.

■ LIE: The new law allows "takeovers" of local election administration. TRUTH: The law protects voters when local officials fail to prevent excessive lines or struggle to process absentee ballots.

"There's nothing 'racist' about the Election Integrity Act, and it's certainly not 'Jim Crow 2.0," the ad stated. "Your lies are now devastating minority small businesses in Atlanta following the MLB's decision to move its All-Star Game to Denver, resulting in a loss of \$100 million in business. Enough is enough."

"Easy to vote. Hard to cheat," the ad read boldly along the bottom.

"As our ad points out, the lies that Biden and Abrams are telling about this law aren't just another example of political theater," said Shines. "Like elections, lies have consequences."

"The MLB's decision to relocate the All-Star Game in response to the left's irresponsible and baseless assertions will deprive hard working Georgians including countless Black-owned businesses and their employees—of a muchneeded economic boost that would have helped them recover from the pandemic-induced economic downturn," Shines added.

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Kevin Grieve titled "Fascism 2.0" was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2021. Following is the article.

The Left and the Democrats have become a secular trinity of evil. The final addition has been their hijacking of corporate America to do their bidding and represents the merging of three strains of evil that we thought had been left to the ash heap of history in the 20th century: Fascism, Nazism, and communism.

The combined market capitalization of the Fortune 500 is over \$32 trillion, represents two-thirds of GDP, and employs over 25 million people. Instead of remaining neutral, these companies are openly attacking half of the country and our founding principles. Elite and privileged CEOs, instead of serving to their broad-based, pluralistic, and diverse customer base, incoherently and ignorantly pontificate about their customers' racism, sexism, and "deplorableness."

MLB, Coke, Delta, and Home Depot CEOs all decided it was going to help their bottom line profits to virtue signal their fake indignation and disapproval of Georgia's democratically elected legislator and Governor that passed new voter integrity laws. In protest, NYC-based Baseball commissioner Bob Manfred, who is paid \$11 million per year, moved the All-Star game from predominately black Atlanta to predominately white Denver. Newsflash, in polarized American politics, nearly 80% of the US population support voter ID laws. Did these CEOs forget that an ID is required to board a Delta flight, check into a hotel, pick up your will-call baseball tickets, and buy beer at baseball stadium? Manfred will not be impacted by the move but the small businesses in Atlanta will lose \$100 million in revenue. Odds are against Manfred relinquishing his exclusive membership at August National Golf Club that hosts the Masters golf tournament in protest; because that would require a personal sacrifice.

We saw how Amazon, Google and Apple conspired to "de-platform" a direct competitor, Parler. At the time, free speech social media company Parler had surged to be the #1 downloaded app. Amazon, Facebook, and Twitter have decided to become the arbiters of free speech: Amazon engages in digital book burning of conservative authors, Facebook shadow bans conservative posts, while Twitter bans conservative influencers including President Trump who had 80 million followers and earned 75 million votes in the 2020 election, the most of any Republican president.

In January, over 60 companies, including Bank of America, Mastercard, and Goldman Sachs announced their adoption of Environmental, Social, and Governance (ESG) sustainability metrics in partnership with the World Economic Forum. Part of the collectivist "global reset" to push radical Left-wing agendas which will destroy capitalism, kill free markets, and eliminate our freedom and sovereignty.

Yesterday, in a likely violation of the 1964 Civil Rights Act, United Airlines announced that 50% of its new pilot hires in the next five years will be women or people of color; all done under the moniker of diversity, equity, and inclusion which is really another way of saying inequality, discrimination, and mediocrity. In uber-liberal California, Proposition 16 (institutionalizing racial quotas and preferences) was defeated by voters this past November by 57% to 43%. Having flown over two million miles during my business career and having been in United's top tier Global Services loyalty and rewards program, I can "safely" speak on behalf of my fellow passengers and say to United's CEO that we prefer their pilots to be selected and trained based upon aptitude and not a superficial and immutable physical characteristic. Woke corporations like Coke train their employees to be "less white." Cigna, one of the nation's largest health insurers, used critical race theory in its training and told employees to not consider white men in hiring decisions.

Nazism was obsessed with race as are the Democrats. Hitler adopted Democrat's Jim Crow laws, his brown shirts emulated the Democrat founded KKK, and his Final Solution was an extension of Margaret Sanger's racial purity ideology. Joseph Goebbels' propaganda-machine is emulated by today's Corporate media which serves as the megaphone for the Democrat party. Corporate media is partisan, activist, and lacks any modicum of objectivity. The Corrupt corporate media recklessly divides the "melting pot" that is America into divisive racial and gender identities. By June of last year, American corporations had pledged over \$1.7 billion to Marxist and racist BLM. BLM, Antifa and the "mostly peaceful" George Floyd protesters engaged in vandalism that was the worst in US history with \$2 billion in property damage.

Biden's \$2.6 trillion infrastructure plan is corporate cronyism on steroids. Janet Yellen's proposed minimum global corporate tax is anti-competitive and would lead to global stagnation. Corporations' endorsement of the \$15 minimum wage would lead to higher unemployment and disadvantage small businesses. Big Tech CEOs endorse universal income right off the pages of the communist playbook to create more dependency on the government, destroy the middle class and upward mobility, remove market incentives, and crush America's entrepreneurial spirit.

The co-opting of corporations to enforce the totalitarian and un-American agenda of Democrats and the global elite should be a wake-up call to the GOP. Time for Republicans to realize that Big corporations are the enemy and should be treated as such. No more subsidies for companies that outsource American jobs and support open borders. Severe penalties for companies that discriminate by race, gender, or sexual orientation. No more favorable regulatory treatment of social media companies that engage in censorship.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Tristan Justice titled "A Nation Primed to See Racism in Everything Will Think Only About Race" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 9, 2021. Following is the article. One high school in Oregon postponed a vote last week on whether to change its mascot from the Trojan to the Evergreens over concerns the imagery of lush timber was racist.

Ida B. Wells-Barnett High School, named after the prominent black activist and journalist who documented lynching in the post-Civil War era, was considering a mascot change to adopt a symbol more representative of its connection to the community. Board members complained, however, that evergreen trees would conjure up imagery invoking the brutal execution of African-Americans.

"I think everyone comes with blind spots and I think that might've been a really big blind spot," said Director Michelle DePass at the school board meeting.

The episode is emblematic of how the country has come to see race, viewing minorities deemed oppressed by the woke left as fragile special-interest groups that Americans must hold a religious commitment to buttress in the moral righteousness of "antiracism." Everywhere, Americans are explicitly reminded of the racial inequities among minority groups as evidence of their inherent racism and the nation's irredeemably racist past—and present.

Starting at an early age, Americans are barraged with statistics and anecdotes, about everything from income to health status, that are always broken down by race to highlight disparities that victimize minorities and define their destiny as one determined by racist circumstance over personal responsibility. This ideology of abject victimhood taught in classrooms, newsrooms, and boardrooms after being bred for an entire generation on left-wing university campuses has now produced a nation dangerously constrained by a toxic obsession with race.

Under this doctrine, anything and everything must be vetted by 21st-century standards of cultural acceptance to root out the poisonous racism. This obsession, however, is the root of American demise. A nation primed to think only about race will only think about race.

Americans are now trained to see racism in everything, even where it doesn't exist. Trees are racist. Hiking is racist. Your cereal box is racist. Your depictions of Santa Claus and Jesus are racist. Claiming otherwise to any of it is also racist.

Minorities are trained to see themselves as hopelessly oppressed and facing endless aggressions at every turn. Every slightest impolite infraction can earn the morally indignant condemnation as racist, wrecking the perpetrator as a villain responsible for deep personal trauma. The so-called trauma, however, is merely a preconception inculcated by years of woke indoctrination.

None of this is to say racism doesn't exist. Americans can and should recognize there are racial tensions that need to be addressed. The radical obsession with defining every aspect of the modern culture through the exhaustive lens of "antiracism," however, has only led tensions to new heights while deceiving millions of well-meaning Americans who are terrified of the racist label and roping them into the effort. And "antiracism," weaponized by the political left to pursue political ends through intimidation of their opponents, has stifled debate, driven division, and merely created a different kind of racism. The debate over voter ID requirements included in the recent Republicanpassed Georgia voting bill provides a perfect illustration of today's racism infecting woke corporatists and the Democratic Party, which claim—in the name of antiracism of course—that mandated identification requirements for ballot access are too difficult for minorities to comply with.

And then there's affirmative action and the push for reparations, endorsed by the Democratic Party, which claims minorities aren't capable of achieving of the American dream without white saviors and billions in special assistance.

Race relations under the mandated lens of antiracism aren't getting any better. On that, nearly all Americans agree. According to Gallup, in 2008, the year Americans elected their first black president, 70 percent of white adults and 61 percent of black adults said race relations were either "very" or "somewhat good." Only 46 percent of white adults and 36 percent of black adults said the same in 2020.

If last year's radical acceleration of antiracism in the culture war has taught us nothing else, it's that the colorblind approach was likely the right one. The opposite has shown to be an aggressive form of racism featuring the bigotry of low expectations cloaked in the moral righteousness of social justice.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Brian C. Joondeph titled "Fixing Racism by Being Racist?" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 12, 2021. Following is the article.

Racism is, by one definition, "A belief that race is a fundamental determinant of human traits and capacities and that racial differences produce an inherent superiority of a particular race."

History is replete with societies and cultures signing on to such thinking. Hitler was obsessed with "racial purity" and the superiority of the Germanic or Aryan "master race" and sought to exterminate those who were not blond, blue-eyed, and tall.

In contrast, Martin Luther King, Jr dreamed of a colorblind society, "I look to a day when people will not be judged by the color of their skin, but by the content of their character."

President Joe Biden praised MLK as one his "only two political heroes," the other being Robert F Kennedy. Rather than praising MLK, Vice President Kamala Harris plagiarized a story shared by MLK, in keeping with the long history of plagiarism by her boss.

Yet these two are presiding over and encouraging the exact opposite of MLK's dream, where people are now judged solely by the color of their skin (or gender) rather than the content of their character. Here are several recent examples.

Brigham and Women's Hospital in Boston, one of America's most prominent teaching hospitals, plans on offering "preferential care based on race" and

"race explicit interventions" as part of its new "antiracist agenda for medicine." Such a program uses a "reparations framework" to allocate medical resources.

Reparations means that those who were never slaveholders are paying money to those who were never slaves, over injustices a century and a half ago, committed by people who may have no connection to the current reparation's participants. In other words, using racism to combat racism.

How ironic that the vision of the Mass General Brigham health system is dedication to delivering medical care that is, among other things, "equitable." Nothing promotes equity like a racist concept of "preferential care based on race."

Princeton University, an elite institution of higher learning, comparable in prestige to the Brigham in the hospital world, offered admission to about 1500 applicants to its class of 2025, according to Powerline Blog. Only 28 percent were white Americans, compared to 68 percent who identified as "persons of color." This is less than half of the 61 percent figure of white students enrolled in US public schools. So much for a class of students that "looks like America."

Last year, Princeton University president Christopher Eisgruber all but admitted that his school was racist, that "racist assumptions from the past" remain "imbedded in structures of the university itself." Now Princeton has embraced a new form of racism to fix their past racism.

This admission that Princeton is a racist institution prompted then-President Trump's Department of Education to open an investigation into Princeton for violating the Civil Rights Act, which will undoubtedly go nowhere under the Biden administration. Once again, Princeton is an example of a woke institution embracing racism to fix racism.

United Airlines, joining the trio of woke airlines, is not protesting Georgia election law, but their own hiring practices. Aside from wanting to fly the friendly skies, United passengers want competent pilots, those who can safely land a plane when one of two engines explodes as occurred recently on a flight out of Denver. Or Captain Sully's emergency landing on the Hudson River.

United's new woke goal states, "Our flight deck should reflect the diverse group of people on board our planes every day." Contrast this to Princeton University, which doesn't want their student body to reflect the American population. Why not simply reflect the best suited for the cockpit or classroom?

United has its own plan to fix racism, structural, institutional, or whatever, "That's why we plan for 50% of the 5,000 pilots we train in the next decade to be women or people of color."

United passengers will be comforted knowing that the pilots they are entrusting their lives to were selected based on gender or skin color, rather than competence. As Tucker Carlson observed, "Safety is no longer that airline's top concern—identity politics is."

Tucker went on, "The way people look is totally irrelevant. How they perform is all you should care about. Once you forget that, airplanes tend to crash . . . Hiring on the basis of irrelevant criteria will, over time, get people killed, and it will."

Most airline passengers never see the pilots, safely ensconced behind an armor-plated cockpit door, and likely don't care what the pilots look like, only wanting confidence that their life is in capable hands. Much as how a patient might view their surgeon.

United can be proud of their wokeness, prioritizing race and gender over qualifications and competence, fighting racism by being racist. From "get woke, go broke" to "get woke and you might croak." Whether at the hands of a pilot chosen based on skin color or a hospital allocating life-saving medical care based on ethnicity.

Those who scream the loudest about racism and sexism often are the guiltiest. CNN anchor Brooke Baldwin is leaving the woke network, citing "grievances with lack of women in key roles at liberal network."

CNN's parent company, AT&T, has a predominantly white and male board of directors. CNN boss Jeff Zucker is another old white guy. Why isn't CNN practicing what they preach?

If diversity is such a good thing at Princeton or United, how about professional sports? 59 percent of NFL players are Black, compared to only 13 percent of the US population. And no women play in the NFL. If professional sports leagues are to be sufficiently woke, reflecting the diversity of America, then half of all players should be women, and only 13 percent black, 18 percent Hispanic, 6 percent Asian, and so on.

Why are woke news networks, Ivy League universities, and professional sports leagues not practicing the diversity that they preach?

Major League Baseball thinks the new Georgia voting laws are racist. They should look in the mirror at their owners, managers, and players and see how they compare to American diversity and admit their own racism and sexism.

Perhaps following Martin Luther King Jr's admonition for a colorblind society would be the best way forward. Whether in the halls of academia, on the athletic field, in the airplane cockpit, or on corporate boards, how about hiring the most qualified, the most competent, rather than playing identity politics?

Virtue signaling opposition to racism by practicing racist hiring practices, is itself racist and does nothing to solve the purported problem, instead only making it worse. Do they not understand, or is this deliberate, using identity politics to destroy America from within, part of the great reset?

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by black conservative Will Alexander titled "Black Crime: Facing Down the Elephant in the Room" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021. Following is the article.

I recently wrote about the mysterious killings of endangered white rhinos in South Africa's Pilanesberg Park years ago. The killers turned out to be gangs of

aggressive teen elephants who, raised without fathers or role models to "curb their youthful exuberance," grew up to be troublemakers. The delinquents fell in line after park staff relocated adult male elephants to the park who "kicked butt" with the compassion of a father and established a new hierarchy.

The violence and killings of white rhinos stopped.

I compared the young elephants to young blacks in urban cities who were raised without fathers or healthy role models and have grown up extremely violent and extremely dysfunctional. That dysfunction is passed down to succeeding generations because rather than making the hard decisions to accurately define and solve the problem, leaders and activists excuse the bad behavior by blaming all the mayhem on slavery and Jim Crow. The message? "It's not your fault."

How's that working?

Blacks are a third of the population in Chicago but commit 80 percent of all shootings, author Heather Mac Donald told Tucker Carlson on a recent show. In Los Angeles, blacks commit 44 percent of all violent crime but make up 9 percent of the population. In St. Louis, blacks are less than a third of the population but commit 90 percent of all homicides. In New York City, blacks commit about three quarters of all shootings although they're 23 percent of the population.

On Monday alone, 16 people were shot and two killed in Chicago, a city led by blacks. Two teenage black girls killed an Uber Eats driver in D.C. during a foiled carjacking. A knife-wielding black man, 25, was shot dead after he rammed his car into a barricade at the Capitol, killing one policeman. A deranged black man who had been released from prison after killing his mother was caught on camera kicking, stomping, and beating a random 65year-old Asian woman, while others, including a security guard, watched.

With all the talk of structural racism, equity, and white supremacy, violence has not only gotten more brash, but it's becoming institutionalized. Yet, if the woke crowd were successful in transforming the country into an "anti-racist" paradise, we would still be light years away from fixing the dysfunction and disparities in urban cities.

Blaming black crime on *slavery* and *Jim Crow* completely ignores the elephant in the room.

"We need to be courageous and come up with alternative explanations that are difficult to articulate but they must be said," McDonald told Tucker.

Corey Brooks, pastor of New Beginnings Church of Chicago, has spent the past few years getting his hands dirty with an "alternative explanation" that is slowly transforming one of the most violent neighborhoods in Chicago. Rather than blaming cops, he's laser-focused on tackling urban crime at its root: broken families.

In the new documentary "What Killed Michael Brown?" Shelby Steele and his son, Eli, spoke with Pastor Brooks, who set up his church in 2000 in the heart of Woodlawn, Illinois. It's now a congregation of 2,500.

"I believe the church is the hope of the world," said Brooks. "What greater place that needs that hope than a place that's experiencing high levels of crime [and] broken families? We've seen a lot of young guys in the neighborhood who don't value their lives. A lot of it is a result of not having someone to encourage them that 'You can do better,' . . . But if you don't have those messages going forward, it's hard for you to value life when everybody is shooting and killing."

That was true for ex-*Black Disciples* gang leader Varney Voker who, as a child, watched his mother smoke weed and deal drugs. He wanted to be like her. But he did better. Voker grew up to build a crack-heroin business that brought in \$60,000 a day.

Legendary in Chicago as one of "The Bentley Twins" (he and his twin brother drove Bentleys), Voker told Steele about how he returned from an 11-year prison sentence to find his old neighborhood under new leadership. While looking for old connections to rebuild his empire, Voker's friend told him he had to go to the church.

"I'm like, who am I meeting?" he said, recounting the story. "Guy (said), 'You meeting the pastor.' I said, 'I don't want to talk to no pastor, bro, I just came home. He goes, 'No, you have to talk to him because he runs the neighborhood now.""

When they finally met, the pastor said to the ex-gang leader: "OK, um, I know who you are; I heard a lot about you—glad to see you home, but I'm the new sheriff in town."

By making himself the "biggest elephant in the room," Brooks established a new hierarchy in Woodlawn where young blacks saw him as a father figure. Over the years, Brooks has created an environment where young people can learn a trade, become self-sufficient, and be role models for others. It is this painstaking cycle of creating and reproducing role models that Brooks believes will transform the neighborhood. In fact, he wants Woodlawn to be the petri dish that will offer proof that urban areas nationwide can grow themselves out of dysfunction and close crippling disparities.

"It's easy to say, 'the white man, the white man' when in reality we need to take a closer look at ourselves," he told Steele. "We're telling them educationally you've got to get it together. Economically, you've got to get it together. Family and spiritually, you have to get it together. And you have to take responsibility."

It is the Corey Brooks of the world—not the Cory Bookers—who will do for troubled urban cities what trillions of government dollars, angry protesters, and pampered TV pundits have failed to do. They ignore the elephant in the room, then make books and monuments to themselves about the problems they created and pretended to solve.

But men like Pastor Brooks stare the elephant in the eye, hammer stakes in the ground, and commit to the dirty, back-breaking labor of changing the destiny of generations of broken human beings.

If America is lucky, Brooks and people like him, just may be replicating an army of men and women in their own images.

$\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Tim Graham titled "'Green Fraud' and the Climate Lockdown" was posted at creators.com on April 9, 2021. Following is the article.

Beware arrogant liberal journalists besmirching the supposedly disgusting concept of bothsidesism, insisting truth and falsehood should never be aired together. The American people are too dim to figure out which side is which. The "false" side must be shunned.

The most fervent topic of this arrogance is global warming, and the so-called "true" side never has to be held accountable for its dire predictions, ever.

Take biologist Paul Ehrlich, who wrote the epic 1968 manifesto of error "The Population Bomb," in which he predicted that "In the 1970s the world will undergo famines—hundreds of millions are going to start to death" from over-population. Wrong.

The liberal media always cooperate in this propaganda. I've never forgotten the very one-sided reports NBC's "Today" show allowed Ehrlich to narrate in 1989 and 1990.

On May 4, 1989, Ehrlich warned of "rapid" climate change, that "we could expect to lose all of Florida, Washington D.C., and much of the Los Angeles Basin . . . We'll be in rising waters with no ark in sight."

They repeated this disaster-movie routine on Jan. 11, 1990. Ehrlich claimed that when the ice sheet melts in Antarctica, the sea level would rise "not . . . 1 to 3 feet in a century but . . . 10 or 20 feet in a much shorter time." He added: The Supreme Court would be flooded. You could tie your boat to the Washington Monument. And storm surges would make the Capitol unusable."

Did any of this turn out to be true over the last 30 years? Ehrlich's predictions aired without a second of a skeptical opinion. Was "truth" served and "falsehood" denied?

From Oct. 7-11 in 1990, PBS aired a 10-part documentary series called "Race to Save the Planet." It was such an urgent "race" that it required 10 hours of radical leftists without any rebuttal. Narrator Meryl Streep warned: "By the year 2000—that's less than 10 years away—the Earth's climate will be warmer than it's been in over 100,000 years. If we don't do something, there'll be enormous calamities in a very short time."

Does anyone remember the "enormous calamities" experienced by the human race since then?

This point is hammered again in a new book by Marc Morano titled "Green Fraud: Why the Green New Deal Is Even Worse Than You Think."

These days, the hype machine celebrates radicals such as Swedish teenager Greta Thunberg, who said: "We are in the beginning of a mass extinction, and all you can talk about is money and fairy tales of economic growth. How dare you!"

If you're a "denier" of this prediction, then you'll be mocked by Time magazine, who made this teen its person of the year in 2019, oozing that she "repeats the unassailable science" and "in summoning the courage to speak truth to power, became the icon of a generation." Morano concludes his book by warning that Republicans can't try to meet this media freight train by trying to compromise. "If they don't go after the scientific premises, the GOP is left arguing the Green New Deal is too expensive," he says. And if we're risking "mass extinction," how will that sound?

The "Green New Deal" is more of the same radical agenda to lock down (if not abolish) capitalism, like a never-ending covid-19 scare. The left never really relies on the scientific method on this subject. It only intimidates its opponents into silence and crushes any whisper of televised debate. It relies on the same media that always found creeping authoritarianism under former President Trump. It should look in the mirror.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Oliver L. North and David L. Goetsch titled "Semantic Subterfuge: Democrats, Deception and Distortion" was posted at creators.com on April 13, 2021. Following is the article.

Democrats have a little problem with the truth. For example, they called H.R. 1319 their "covid-19 relief bill," yet only 9% of the funding it provides goes to covid-19 relief. They are calling their next initiative—which is a \$3 trillion boon-doggle—an "infrastructure bill," yet only 6% of the funds it would provide go to infrastructure projects. When you cannot call something what it really is, it is time to look in a mirror and ask yourself why—an act long overdue for Democrats.

Because its far-left agenda is abhorrent to at least half of the American people, the Democratic Party tries to minimize pushback by engaging in what we call "semantic subterfuge." Rather than tell the truth about their policies, Democrats twist words and their meanings to fit their false narrative. They use words to obfuscate rather than communicate and blur rather than clarify. The appealing names they give to unappealing concepts are aimed at distorting the truth and deceiving the American people.

How words are used matters. Consider the examples of Winston Churchill and Adolf Hitler. Both used words with great imagination and skill, but there was an important difference between the two. Churchill used words to inspire, comfort and reassure the British people. Hitler, on the other hand, used words to deceive the German people—and everyone else. Democrats, sad to say, are following the latter example.

Semantic subterfuge has been developed into an art form by the leftist ideologues controlling the Democratic Party. There are too many examples of their semantic subterfuge to cover in just one column, or even a tome. Therefore, in the interest of brevity, we present just a few representative examples. Topping the list of Democratic distortions are the terms "progressive," "choice," "tolerance," "inclusion" and "equality."

Democrats call themselves "progressives," but there is nothing progressive about transforming able-bodied Americans into helpless dependents of the government or subjecting our country to crime, covid-19 and corruption by opening the borders to anyone and everyone.

In an even more deceptive example, so-called progressives use the word "choice" to avoid using the word "abortion." Advocates of this heinous practice use the softer-sounding term, "choice," to distract the public from what they really support: killing innocent unborn babies.

"Tolerance" is supposed to mean remaining open to opinions and ideas one disagrees with while respecting the right of others to hold differing views. But this is not what it means to Democrats. To supposedly "tolerant" Democrats, tolerance means buying into leftist orthodoxy, hook, line and sinker. People who reject the left's false narrative are not tolerated. In fact, they are attacked, vilified, excluded and even canceled.

"Inclusion" means spreading a big tent of equal opportunity over people who might otherwise be left out or marginalized, but this is hardly how Democrats use the term. To leftist ideologues, inclusion is not about equal opportunity; it's about equal results—something they call "equity." Further, Democrats believe the federal government has the right to achieve equal results by coercion, provided, of course, they control the federal government. Expecting equal results while disregarding unequal talent, motivation and effort is not just acceptable to Democrats; it is policy.

"Equality" is about providing all people with the same rights and opportunities, but this is not what it means to Democrats. For example, in their Equality Act of 2021, the term actually means legalized discrimination against biological women and special treatment for transgendered men. The act, if passed, will undermine decades of legislative work aimed at ensuring equal opportunity in sports for female athletes. It will institutionalize discrimination in the name of equality.

It's hard even to imagine how the founders of Merriam-Webster and their fellow lexicographers might be reacting if they were alive today. Democrats purposefully distort the definitions of words such as "progressive," "choice," "tolerance," "inclusion" and "equality." Imagine what lexicographers would say if they could see how leftist ideologues have distorted the meaning of the word "racist."

$\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Rob Jenkins titled "Is the Science on Masks Settled? Let's Take a Look" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021. Following is the article.

At the same time, leftists refuse to acknowledge any scientific consensus that does not conform to their narrative or advance their socialist agenda. Case in

Leftists love to lecture us about "settled" science. Unfortunately for them, most of the "science" they seem to regard as "settled" is anything but—like catastrophic, anthropogenic global warming, which is still hotly debated among climate scientists. Even if a majority have bought in, a sizable minority aren't fully persuaded. That's hardly a consensus.

point: cloth facemasks as a preventative measure against covid-19. As Dr. Andrew Bostom points out in an interview with noted liberal feminist Naomi Wolf, multiple randomized controlled tests—the "gold standard" of scientific evidence—performed prior to the pandemic found that masks have no impact on the transmission of respiratory viruses. The only RCT conducted since the pandemic began, the so-called "Danmask study," reached the same conclusion.

The World Health Organization grudgingly concedes as much. A WHO report issued this past December, while (oddly) advising people to continue wearing masks in public, contained this little nugget near the end: "A large randomized community-based trial in which 4862 healthy participants were divided into a group wearing medical/surgical masks and a control group found no difference in infection with SARS-CoV-2. A recent systematic review found nine trials (of which eight were cluster-randomized controlled trials in which clusters of people, versus individuals, were randomized) comparing medical/surgical masks versus no masks to prevent the spread of viral respiratory illness. Two trials were with healthcare workers and seven in the community. The review concluded that wearing a mask may make little or no difference to the prevention of influenza-like illness."

Did you get that? "No difference with infection . . . little or no difference." I'm pretty sure, in science-speak, that means masks don't do anything.

The health sciences bureaucracy of the United States government tacitly agrees. I say "tacitly" because even though they acknowledge the truth, I suppose because they still have some honest scientists—though not apparently in leader-ship positions—they do so in a way most of us are not supposed to see. To uncover any of this information, you have to follow people on social media like Dr. Bostom and Jennifer Cabrera of RationalGround.com, who are constantly sorting through the chaff to get to the wheat. In journalism, that sort of intentional obfuscation is known as "burying the lede." In politics, it's called "propaganda."

But I digress. I was about to cite the following passage, currently residing on the U.S. Food and Drug Administration's website: "While a surgical mask may be effective in blocking splashes and large-particle droplets, a face mask, by design, does not filter or block very small particles in the air that may be transmitted by coughs, sneezes, or certain medical procedures." Coronavirus particles measure between .06 and .14 microns, which certainly qualifies as "very small." So small, in fact, that wearing a cloth or paper mask as a "barrier" is kind of like putting a chain link fence around your yard to keep out the mosquitoes.

Then there's a November 2020 article published by the National Institutes of Health (NIH), titled "Facemasks in the Covid-10 era: A health hypothesis." I would encourage you to read the entire piece, but the money sentence—half-sentence, really—comes in the second paragraph: "Although non-medical cloth or fabric facemasks are neither a medical device nor personal protective equipment . . ." Wait. What? If masks are not actual medical devices, and they don't provide personal protection, what are they and why should we wear them?

Indeed, as this author goes on to point out—saying the silent part out loud there are many reasons not to wear them. Besides being useless against respiratory viruses, facemasks can have many negative effects, especially for children and the elderly, including shortness of breath (duh), fear, insomnia, cancer, and diabetes. And that's just for starters. There's quite a long list in the article itself. Go ahead and take a look, but only if you're prepared to be infuriated.

In other words, the WHO, the FDA, and the NIH are all in agreement: The type of masks the populace is being encourage to wear doesn't help, and may even hurt. Virtually all high-level scientific evidence amassed over the last 20 years supports that conclusion.

And yet we still have self-anointed mask nazis accosting the bold, maskless few in grocery stores, accusing us of trying to kill them. We still have leftist shrews shrieking maniacally in their car videos, "Wear your mask!" Worst of all, we still have government officials admonishing us to "follow the science," while admitting masks accomplish nothing, often in the very next breath. In many places, they are forcing us to do so, through unconstitutional mandates, despite the fact that states without such mandates have consistently fared better than those with them.

Why? If the verdict on masks is in—and it is, and has been for a while—why are we still being subjected to this anti-scientific nonsense? Actually, that's a trick question, because I'm pretty sure I know the answer, and so do you. But that's a topic for another day. A more important question for now is, what are we going to do about it? And I would say the answer is to actually follow the science—the real science, not the junk science, which largely consists of measuring how far spit droplets can travel and spraying water at masked mannequins, neither of which has anything to do with how coronavirus is spread.

If we truly follow the science, we will ditch the masks anytime we possibly can, while we still can. Because if the government can make us put a piece of cloth over our nose and mouth, for no valid reason, what *can't* they make us do?

$\star \star \star \star \star$

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Deficit

■ An article titled "U.S. Budget Deficit Jumps to Record \$1.7 Trillion This Year" was posted at cnbc.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by John McCormick titled "U.S. Budget Deficit Widened to a Record \$1.7 Trillion for Six Months, as Stimulus Checks Fueled Spending" was posted at wsj.com on April 12, 2021.

Comments about abortion

■ An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Tennessee Legislature Advances Bill Requiring Aborted Babies to Be Buried or Cremated" was posted at dailywire.com on April 9, 2021. ■ An article by David Crary and Iris Samuels titled "Some GOP-Led States Target [to Stop] Abortions Done Through Medication [as 40% of All Abortions in U.S. Are Now Done Through Medication]" was posted at apnews.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "GOP State Legislatures Move to Ban Chemical Abortion by Mail" was posted at dailywire.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "FDA Green-Lights Chemical Abortions, But Pulls the Plug on Johnson & Johnson Vaccine" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Sixth Circuit Upholds Ohio Law Banning Abortions of Babies With Down Syndrome" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

Illegal immigration—sending kids

■ An article by Natalie Winters titled "Data: Joe Biden is Detaining 18,000 Minors; Trump's Peak Number Was Just 2,600" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on April 6, 2021.

■ An article by Christian Toto titled "Samantha Bee Trashed Trump for Kids in Cages, Ignores Worse Under Biden" was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "GOP Congresswoman: I Saw Girls Under 10 Who Had Been Gang Raped, Screaming So Loud Their Vocal Cords Gave Out" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Texas Governor Demands Kamala Harris Crack Down on Child Abuse at Border Facilities" was posted at townhall.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Jack Phillips titled "S.C. Governor Blocks Biden Administration From Bringing Unaccompanied Children From Border" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 12, 2021.

Illegal immigration—other details

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: White House Press Secretary Addresses Kamala's Absence From the Border, Announces \$112 Million in Aid to Central America" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden's Border Czar [Roberta Jacobson] is Already Stepping Down [After Just Two Months]; This Is Her Replacement [Kamala Harris]" was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'She Knows This Is a Mess': Chris Wallace Says VP Harris May Not 'Want Her Fingerprints' on Border Crisis" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Ashley Oliver titled "Republican House Judiciary Members Witness Border Crisis: This Is 'Biden's Mess'; America Has Become 'Sanctuary Nation' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2021. ■ An article by Miranda Devine titled "VP Harris' Response to Migrant Crisis Borders on the Absurd [No Visit or Press Conference]" was posted at nypost.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Silvio Canto Jr. titled "VP Harris Is Hiding Because She's Got Nothing to Say" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Dom Calicchio titled "Kamala Harris Has Gone 21 Days Without a News Conference Since Being Tapped for Border Crisis Role" was posted at foxnews.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Randy Clark titled "Migrant Got-Aways Exceed 155,000 This Year, Says CBP Source" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "White House: Mexico, Honduras, Guatemala Have Agreed to Help With Border Security" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Randy Clark titled "U.S. Border Patrol Will Deploy to Mexico-Guatemala Border" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Shaw titled "Harris to Travel to Guatemala, Mexico Amid Criticism Over Border Crisis" was posted at foxnews.com on April 14, 2021.

Election law for Georgia and other states

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Gov. Abbott: Texas Will Move Its Election Day If H.R. 1 Passes" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 6, 2021.

■ An article by Martha Boneta titled "The Left Is Lying About Georgia's Voting Law" was posted at townhall.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Boston Herald Calls to Terminate Major League Baseball's Anti-Trust Exemption [Which Has Been a Legal Monopoly for 100 Years]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 6, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Senators Cruz, Hawley and Lee Introduce Bill to End MLB's Antitrust Immunity [Which Has Been a Legal Monopoly for 100 Years]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Jake Tapper Slammed by Critics After Touting MLB's Georgia Departure, but Defending CNN's Atlanta HQ" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by David Harsanyi titled "Moving the MLB All-Star Game to Denver Makes Zero Sense" was posted at creators.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Black Small-Business Owner [Darrell Anderson, Who Owns a Limousine Service] Rips MLB for Pulling All-Star Game From Atlanta" was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Poll: Plurality of Black Voters Say MLB's Decision to Pull All-Star Game From Atlanta Is 'Bad' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Tom Porter titled "Georgia Gov. Brian Kemp Claims the MLB's Voter Restriction Laws Boycott Will Be a Major Blow to Minority-Owned Businesses" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Biden's 'Jim Crow' Label for Georgia Election Laws Is Insane" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Rep. Clyburn Joins Biden in Comparing Georgia Voting Law to 'Jim Crow' " was posted at townhall.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Jenny Beth Martin titled "MLB's Decision Has to Do With Woke Virtue Signaling, Not Voting Rights" was posted at townhall.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Raphael Warnock Receives Backlash for Siding With MLB Boycott Over Georgia Businesses" was posted at townhall.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by David Rutz titled "Warnock Admits to Signing Email With False Information About Georgia Voting Law" was posted at foxnews.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Derek Major titled "More Than 100 Large Corporations Discuss Withholding Donations and Investments [Around the Country] Due to Election Restriction Bills" was posted at blackenterprise.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Ben Feuerherd titled "Will Smith Pulls Production of New Movie 'Emancipation' From Georgia Over Voting Law" was posted at nypost.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Wall Street, Corporations Team Up With Soros-Funded Group [Brennan Justice Center] to Pressure States Against Election Reforms" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Campaign Donations Show Big Business Effort to Oppose Voting Integrity Is About Helping Democrats Win, Not 'Democracy' " was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Joseph Ax titled Ford, GM Among Michigan Companies Opposing Republican-Backed Voting Limits" was posted at reuters.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by David Ng titled "Rob Reiner: Republicans Stand for Nothing Except White Nationalism" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Poll: 62% of Voters (Including 59% of Black Voters) Say Voter ID Laws Do Not Discriminate" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Georgetown Students Support Voting Reform Proposal, Then Find Out It's Georgia's Law" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Guy Benson titled "To Protest Georgia's New Voting Law, Hollywood Film Shifts Production to a State [Louisiana] With Stricter Laws" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2021.

An orchestrated reset

■ An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "Biden Is Radically Transforming America Far Faster Than Obama Dreamed" was posted at pjmedia.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas Pallini titled "Amtrak's \$80 Billion Plan to Connect the U.S. Is the Latest Step in a Rail Revolution, But Has a Glaring Omission: High-Speed Rail" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Census Bureau: Only 5% of American Workers Commute on Public Transit" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Vaccines Will Never Be Enough, So Media Is Conditioning Americans to Live in a Digital Fantasy Land Forever" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Mark Tapscott titled "Biden Moves to Revive Obama Plan to Federalize Suburban Zoning Regulations [to Encourage More Apartment Buildings and Multifamily Units]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Romina Ruiz-Goiriena titled "Biden's Infrastructure Plan Calls for Cities to Limit Single-Family Zoning and Instead Build [More Apartment Buildings and Multifamily Units That Are Advertized As] Affordable Housing" was posted at usatoday.com on April 14, 2021.

More government spending

■ An article by Megan Henney titled "Progressives Unveil List of Demands for Biden's \$2.25 Trillion Spending Proposal" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Daniel Savickas titled "Electric Vehicle Subsidies' Surprising Appearance in Infrastructure Bill" was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Joe Biden's \$2.3 Trillion Infrastructure Package Is Totally Unnecessary" was posted at nypost.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "New York to Give \$15,600 to Illegal Aliens After Joe Biden's Blue State Bailout" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Mitch McConnell Slams Democrat Infrastructure Proposal as 'Orwellian'—Now Anything Can Be 'Labeled Infrastructure' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "[Wyoming Senator John] Barrasso: There's More Money in Infrastructure Bill for Electric Cars Than for Roads, Bridges, Ports, Airports and Waterways Combined" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2021.

Government spending is good for unions

■ An article by Christian Josi titled "We Need the US Chamber [of Commerce] and Every Ally We Have to Stop Big Labor" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021.

More government taxation

■ An article by Megan Henney titled "Biden Administration Details Plan to Tax Corporations, Crack Down on Offshoring" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by John Carney titled "Study: Biden Tax Hikes Will Cost 1 Million Jobs in First Two Years" was posted at breitbart.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "The Biden Border Bonanza Cost Taxpayers \$60 Million a Week to Shelter Migrant Children" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Biden's American Jobs Plan Could Cost Taxpayers About \$666,000 Per Job Created" was posted at justthenews.com on April 12, 2021.

Rich people are getting richer

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Chuck Schumer's Tax Bailout for Rich Liberals" was posted at nationalreview.com on April 6, 2021.

■ An article by Sophie Mann titled "Dems Send \$168 Million in 'Relief' to Elite Ivy League Schools With Endowments Worth More Than \$140 Billion" was posted at justthenews.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Joy Pullman titled "Big Tech Is Censoring Science Because Covid-19 Panic Made Them Rich and Destroyed Their Competition" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

Finances

■ An article by Jack Beyrer titled "[Billionaire Tech Investor] Peter Thiel Blasts Silicon Valley's 'Useful Idiots' for Selling Out to China" was posted at freebeacon.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Tsai titled "Carnival Says Bookings Are Rising at Record Pace, Could Switch Home Ports if U.S. Rules Are Too Restrictive" was posted at cnbc.com on April 7, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by David Shepardson titled "GM Cuts Some U.S. Truck Production Shifts Because of Chip Shortage" was posted at reuters.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Jon Miltimore titled "Why Salt Lake City Has the Hottest Job Market in the U.S." was posted at fee.org on April 9, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Hilary Russ and Richa Naidu titled "Amazon.com Warehouse Workers Vote to Reject Forming Union in Alabama" was posted at reuters.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "McCarthy: Biden Plan to Give Cash to Central Americans is an Insult to Millions of Jobless Americans" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Lisa Fickenscher titled "McDonald's to Close Hundreds of Eateries Inside Walmart Stores" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article titled "West Virginia Is Offering Remote Workers \$12,000 to Move to the Mountain State" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Charles Davis titled "FEMA Inundated With Calls From People Seeking Up to \$9,000 in Funeral Assistance for the Death of a Loved One With Covid-19" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 13, 2021.

Stimulus checks

■ An article by Sarah Hansen titled "Covid Relief: The IRS Has Now Issued 156 Million Stimulus Payments Worth \$372 Billion" was posted at forbes.com on April 7, 2021.

Green New Deal

■ Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.

■ Looking back to February 2019, an article by Gregg Re titled "Green New Deal Would Cost Up to \$93 Trillion, or \$600,000 Per Household; Study Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 25, 2019.

■ An article by Fred Lambert titled "U.S. Electric Car Incentive Is Rumored to Increase to \$10,000 in Program Reform" was posted at electrek.co on April 6, 2021.

■ An article titled "Indian Point Nuclear Plant in New York Is Shutting Down; That Means More Fossil Fuel" was posted at nytimes.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Stephen Moore titled "Biden's Green Energy Plan Declares War on American Energy" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by James Delingpole titled "Doom Goblin Greta Thunberg's TV Show ['Greta Thunberg: A Year to Change the World'] Is a Massive Ratings Flop" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2021.

Tragedies of lock-down

■ Looking back to November, an article by Brad Polumbo titled "4 Life-Threatening Unintended Consequences of the [Government] Lockdowns" was posted at fee.org on Nov. 25, 2020. (The four consequences are: (1) Massive Spikes in Suicide Rates and Mental Health Crises, (2) Uptick in Drug Overdoses and Substance Abuse, (3) Economic Devastation Leads to Hunger and (4) Surge in Domestic Violence.

■ An article titled "U.S. Suicides Dropped Amid Coronavirus, Defying Pandemic Expectations" was posted at foxnews.com on April 9, 2021.

Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Teacher Rejects Critical Race Theory Indoctrination in His Progressive School: It's 'Self-Evidently Racist' " was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "How An Immigrant Who Loves America Fought the Critical Race Mob in Her Kids' Schools and Won" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Ken Starr: Homeschooling Can Undo Anti-American Public School Curriculum" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Evita Duffy titled "PragerU Launched Pro-America Education for Kids and the Left Is Freaking Out" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

Comments about teacher unions

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Chicago Teachers' Union Preparing to Strike Over Plan to Reopen Schools" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

Media comments about Tucker Carlson

■ An article by Carly Ortiz-Lytle titled "[CNN Host] Brian Stelter Says Tucker Carlson is the 'New Donald Trump': He's Taken His Place 'As an Outrage Generator' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 14, 2021.

■ An article by Emma Riley titled "Tucker [Carlson]: With United [Airlines] to Start Affirmative Action Hiring, Our Lives Literally Depend on Meritocracy" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Emma Riley titled "Tucker [Carlson]: Mass Immigration Makes American Votes 'Diluted and Increasingly Worthless, Like the U.S. Dollar' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Tucker Carlson titled "The Truth About Demographic Change and Why Democrats Want It" was posted at foxnews.com on April 13, 2021.

Media comments about CBS and DeSantis

■ An article by Emma Riley titled "Florida Democrat Mayor [Dave Kemer of Palm Beach]: CBS's 60 Minutes Reporting on DeSantis and Vaccines 'Was Intentionally False' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Nick Arama titled "Emails Between '60 Minutes' and DeSantis' Office Make Things Even Worse for the Show" was posted at redstate.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Jeffrey Lord titled "60 Minutes Debacle: Fake News Smear of Ron DeSantis Blows Up on CBS" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Poll Shows Ron DeSantis Came Out on Top After Smear From `60 Minutes' " was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Christopher Bedford titled "CBS's Refusal to Even Explain Itself is the New, Shameless Reality for Republicans and Conservatives" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by John Nolte titled "Disgraced '60 Minutes' Retreats to 'Some Viewers' Liked Our DeSantis Smear" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

Other news about the media

■ An article by Graham Noble titled "NBC News Anchor [Lester Holt]: Nobody Should Be Allowed to Question the Media" was posted at libertynation.com on April 2, 2021.

■ An article by Emily Jashinsky titled "Legacy Media Corruption Is at the Heart of Our National Conflict" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "[Federalist Culture Editor Emily] Jashinsky: Corrupt Corporate Media Treat Their Audience As 'Sheeple Who Must Take Instruction From Us' " was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Media Dismissed Trump's April Vaccine Goal, Now Announced by Biden" was posted at breitbart.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "There Was Another Mass Shooting [a Suicide and Killing of 5 in South Carolina], But You'll Easily Figure Out Why There's Media Silence Over It [Because the Black Shooter Does Not Fit the Media Narrative]" was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Charlie Kirk to Join 77WABC in Rush Limbaugh's Old Time Slot" was posted at charliekirk.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "What's Racist Now? Fonts, According to CNN" was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Despite What Haters Say, 'Gutfeld' [on Fox Late-Night] Off to a Great Start in First Week" was posted at townhall.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Spencer titled "Anti-Free Speech Muslim Group Sues Facebook for Not Removing Sites Opposing Jihad Violence" was posted at frontpagemag.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Kylee Zempel titled "The New York Times Can Tell the Difference Between Men and Women With Vaccines, But Not Pronouns" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Major News Outlets Pledge to Begin Calling 'Climate Change' a 'Climate Emergency' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Emma Colton titled "Dan Bongino Slams Geraldo Rivera's 'Dopey Comments' During Heated Exchange on Minneapolis Police Shooting" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "[Chris] 'Cuomo Prime Time' Suffers 45 Percent Drop in Ratings Amid Brother's Numerous Scandals" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Project Veritas Video Shows CNN Staffer Revealing How Network Manipulates Guests" was posted at townhall.com on April 15, 2021.

Variant coronavirus strain

■ A Reuters article by Nancy Lapid titled "Autoimmune-Disease Drugs May Reduce Vaccine Response; Antibody Treatments Ineffective vs. Brazil Variant" was posted at reuters.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Jaimy Lee titled "An Israeli Study Says a Covid-19 Variant Can Still Infect Vaccinated People" was posted at marketwatch.com on April 14, 2021.

Coronavirus vaccine

■ An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "University of Notre Dame to Require Covid-19 Vaccinations for Students" was posted at dailywire.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "Nearly 40% of Marines Have So Far Declined to Receive a Vaccine to Protect Against the Coronavirus" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Julia Naftulin titled "We Could Soon Have Vaccines for Cancer and HIV Thanks to Covid-19 Vaccine Discovery: Report" was posted at businessinsider. com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Keith Speights titled "Will Worse Side Effects for Moderna's Vaccine Boost Pfizer's Fortunes?" was posted at motleyfool.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "FDA, CDC Urge Halting of Johnson & Johnson Vaccine Over 'Extremely Rare' Blood Clotting" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Berkeley Lovelace Jr. and Dawn Kopecki titled "FDA Advises States to Pause Use of Johnson & Johnson Covid Vaccine After Rare Blood-Clotting Issue Affects 6 Women, Kills 1" was posted at cnbc.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden: U.S. Has Enough Coronavirus Vaccines Without Johnson & Johnson" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Katherine Ellen Foley titled "Do I Need to Worry If I Had the Johnson & Johnson Covid-19 Vaccine?" was posted at qz.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Juan Cisneros titled "NFL Vaccine Mandate: Tier 1 & Tier 2 Employees Required [to Have Vaccine]; Players Want Virtual Offseason" was posted at fox4kc.com on April 13, 2021.

■ A video and an article by David Ng titled "Video: Mick Jagger Compares People Who Don't Get Covid-19 Vaccine to Flat Earthers in Pandemic Song 'Eazy Sleazy' " were posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Ed Mazza titled "Mick Jagger Nails the Problem With Anti-Vaxxers: 'Rational Thought Doesn't Work' " was posted at huffpost.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Ben Conarck titled "Does Covid Test Positivity Still Matter? Vaccines Are Upending Trusted Virus Metrics" was posted at miamiherald.com on April 14, 2021.

Vaccine passports

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "Missouri Gov. Parson: We're 'Never' Going to Mandate Covid Vaccine Passport in Missouri" was posted at breitbart.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Report: New York's Pilot Program Vaccine Passports Are Easy to Fake" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 9, 2021.

Coronavirus and civil liberties

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "High School Track Coach [in New Hampshire] Fired After Refusing to Make Runners Wear Masks While Competing" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Florida Reports Fewer Coronavirus Cases Per Capita Than New York, Pennsylvania, Michigan" was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Jack Davis titled "Texas Supreme Court Tosses Out Restraining Order Against Salon Owner" was posted at westernjournal.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Carly Ortiz-Lytle titled "Athletic Association Defies Whitmer's Request for Two-Week Pause to Youth Sports" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "Whitmer: We Are Seeing Surge in Michigan Despite Strong Mask Mandates, Capacity Limits" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Jo Lee Ferguson titled "End of Mask Mandate, Spring Break Didn't Bring Spike in Longview-Area Covid-19 Cases" was posted at news-journal.com on April 11, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Fauci Says 'No, It's Still Not Okay' for Vaccinated People to Eat in Restaurants" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Lee titled "Rand Paul Takes Aim at 'Petty Tyrant' Fauci for Advising Vaccinated People Not to Dine Indoors" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by John Tamny titled "Experts Like Anthony Fauci Can't Fight Fires, They Are the Fires" was posted at dailywire.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Scott Morefield titled "Forced Masking Is Behavioral Science, Not Medical; and They've Been Playing Us the Whole Time" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Jason Garshfield titled "Lockdowns Are Here Forever [Because the Legal and Social Groundwork for Lockdowns Remains Firmly in Place]" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2021. ■ An article by Jacob Sullum titled "The Supreme Court Reaffirms That Covid-19 Regulations Must Comply With the First Amendment" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2021.

Coronavirus and religion

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "Gavin Newsom Taken to the Legal Woodshed at SCOTUS, Again [With 3 of 5 Losses Coming at the Hands of One Group: the Center for American Liberty]" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Dunn titled "Supreme Court Decision on At-Home Worship Wisely Supported Religious Liberty" was posted at latimes.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Rowaida Abedelaziz titled "Muslim Americans Cautiously Welcome Another Ramadan in a Pandemic" was posted at huffpost.com on April 13, 2021.

Comments about harassment of Asians

■ An article by Natalie Swaby titled "Rise in Attacks on Asian Americans Highlights History of Tension and Solidarity" was posted at king5.com on April 2, 2021.

Trial involving George Floyd

■ An article by Mark Finkelstein titled "MSNBC Regular [Elie Mystal] Frightened That 'Ignorant' Chauvin Jury Could Fail to Convict" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Ashley Collman titled "A Former Minneapolis Police Officer Said He Quit Days Before the Derek Chauvin Trial Because He Thinks Protesters Will 'Burn the City Down' No Matter the Case's Outcome" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Haven Orecchio-Egresitz titled "The Prosecution Rests Its Murder Case Against Derek Chauvin After 11 Emotional Days of Testimony" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article titled "Expert [for the Defense]: Cop Was Justified in Pinning Floyd" was posted at apnews.com on April 13, 2021.

Another shooting in Minnesota causes riots

■ An article by Gerren Keith Gaynor titled "Tensions Erupt Near Minneapolis After Police Kill 20-Year-Old Daunte Wright" was posted at thegrio.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Scott Bauer and Mike Householder titled "Former Minnesota Cop Charged in Shooting of Black Motorist [in Brooklyn Center]" was posted at apnews.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article titled "Minnesota Officer Who Fatally Shot Daunte Wright and Police Chief Resign [in an Effort to Slow Down Violent Protests]" was posted at apnews.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by James Anthony titled "Walmart, Foot Locker Donate \$300 Million to Racial Justice, Get Looted During Racial Justice Riot" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Seattle Activists March and Vandalize Stores in Solidarity With Rioters and Looters in Minnesota" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Natasha Lindstrom titled "Protesters Take to Pittsburgh Streets Hours After Minnesota Officer Who Shot Daunte Wright Resigns" was posted at yahoo.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled "Police Crack Down on Rioters as Brooklyn Center Enters Third Night of Unrest" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2021.

Comments about police "misconduct"

■ An article by Sophia Ankel titled "Video Shows Virginia Cops Holding a Black Army Officer in Uniform at Gunpoint and Pepper-Spraying Him During a Traffic Stop" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by John Bacon titled "Police Officer Accused of Pepper-Spraying Black and Latino Army Officer in Virginia Fired" was posted at usatoday.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Azmi Haroun and Lauren Frias titled "The Kenosha Police Officer Who Shot Jacob Blake in the Back Has Returned to Active Duty Without Being Disciplined or Charged" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Hayley Fowler titled "Officers on Leave After Video Shows Black Man Being Beaten, [Kinston] North Carolina Mayor Says" was posted at yahoo.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Falconer titled "Judge Rules for Black Buffalo Police Officer Fired for Stopping [White] Colleague's Chokehold [Upon a Black Man]" was posted at axios.com on April 14, 2021.

Comments about defunding the police

■ An article titled "Maryland Becomes First State to Repeal Police Bill of Rights After Lawmakers Override [Republican Governor Larry] Hogan Veto" was posted at axios.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Mike Benner titled "[Portland] City Council Approves \$6 Million Plan to Quell Gun Violence [Using Unarmed Park Rangers]" was posted at kgw.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Amy Furr titled "Portland Plans to Combat Crime With Unarmed Park Rangers" was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Bob Price titled "Watch: Antifa Sets Portland ICE Building on Fire With Officers Trapped Inside" were posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Miles Cheong titled "Rep. Tlaib Calls for an End to Policing Following Daunte Wright Shooting in Minnesota" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Rep. Rashida Tlaib: 'Policing in Our Country Is Inherently and Intentionally Racist' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: White House Press Secretary Expresses Biden's Commitment to 'Racial Equity' in Response to Tlaib's Call for 'No More Policing' " were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany Shepherd titled "Biden Promises to Deliver on Police Reform During Meeting With Congressional Black Caucus" was posted at yahoo.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "511 Police Officers 'Feloniously Killed' on Duty in Last 10 Years on Record" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2021.

Comments about weapons

■ An article titled "Arizona Governor Signs Bill to Preempt Federal Gun Laws" was posted at apnews.com on April 6, 2021.

An article by Katie Pavlich titled "White House Releases Initial Gun Control Executive Actions" was posted at townhall.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by David Rutz titled "Biden's False Remarks on Gun Show Background Checks Gets a Pass From Some Fact-Checkers" was posted at foxnews. com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Richard Douglas titled "Glock 17: The Best Home Defense Gun on Earth?" was posted at nationalinterest.org on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Chuck Ross titled "Biden's Nominee to Lead ATF Pushed Dubious Claim About Waco Siege [in Attempt] to Call for Blanket Ban on Assault Rifles" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "Biden's ATF Pick Mocked Americans as Zombie Preppers for Buying Guns During Government Lockdowns" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Julie Gerstein titled "Gun Rights Advocates Are Pushing to Create Second Amendment Sanctuaries in a Bid to Flout Federal Gun Laws" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 12, 2021.

■ A photo and an article by Awr Hawkins titled "Photo: Armed Civilians Stand Guard Outside Brooklyn Center Store" were posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Armed Citizens Protected Their Property in Minneapolis During the Second Night of Rioting" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2021.

Comments about Marxist BLM hypocrisy

An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Why BLM Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Is Being Branded a 'Fraud' After Latest Real Estate Purchase [Buying a \$1.4] Million in Neighborhood Where 88 Percent of the Population Is White and Less Than 2 Percent Is Black]" was posted at townhall.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Report: Marxist Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Bought Four Homes Since 2016" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "After Report on BLM Co-Founder's [Patrisse Cullors] 'Real-Estate Buying Binge,' Fellow Activist [Hawk Newsome, the Head of Black Lives Matter Greater New York City] Calls for Investigation" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Kerr titled "[Marxist] BLM Co-Founder's [Patrisse Cullors] Consulting Firm Goes Offline as Reports Expose Her Multimillion Dollar Real Estate Buying Spree [Having Bought Four Homes Across the U.S. since 2016 for a Total of \$3.2 Million]" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Kerr titled "BLM's 'Marxist' Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Raked in \$20,000 a Month as Chairwoman of Jail Reform Group" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Haworth titled "BLM Responds to Criticism of Co-Founder: 'Right-Wing Offensive' Which 'Continues a Tradition of Terror by White Supremacists' " was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Ken Blackwell titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Cashes In on [Her] 'Systemic Racism' " was posted at townhall.com on April 15, 2021.

Minimum wage

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "`Dirty Jobs' Star Mike Rowe Just Totally Debunked the Argument for a \$15 Minimum Wage" was posted at fee.org on April 12, 2021.

Keystone pipeline

■ An article by Jared Austin titled "Nebraska Legal Team Fight Against XL Pipeline, Even After Executive Order" was posted at 1011now.com on April 13, 2021.

Comments about transgenders

■ An article by Greg Piper titled "California Forces Christian College Employees to Undergo Gender Identity Training at Odds With Faith" was posted at justthenews.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Gov. Hutchinson [of Arkansas] Says Bill to Prohibit 'Gender Transition Procedures for Minors' [Which He Vetoed] Is 'Vast Government Overreach' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Gillian Graham titled "Maine Congregations Break Away From United Methodist Church Over LGBTQ Policies" was posted at tribunepublishing.com on April 12, 2021. ■ An article by Emma Riley titled "LGBTQ Students Sue Department of Education Over Alleged 'Discriminatory Practices' at Christian Universities" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "NCAA Will No Longer Allow Championships to Be Held in States That Protect Female Athletes" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "NCAA 'Unequivocally' Supports Transgender Student Athletes" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2021.

Comments about reparations

■ Looking back to February, an article by John L. Dorman titled "Slavery Ended Over 130 Years Ago': Former NFL Player Herschel Walker Says Black Americans Shouldn't Get Reparations" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 21, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Richard Cowan titled " 'A Cry for an Acknowledgement': U.S. House Democrats Urge Reparations Bill" was posted at reuters.com on April 14, 2021.

Comments about Supreme Court shenanigans

■ An article by Naomi Lim titled "White House Steers Clear of Pressure Campaign Calling for Stephen Breyer to Retire" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Here We Go: Biden Establishes Commission to Study Court Packing, Other SCOTUS 'Reforms' " was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by James Anthony titled "Flashback: Joe Biden Calls Court Packing a Corrupt 'Power Grab' " was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 9, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Craig Bannister titled "Flashback: Watch Joe Biden Call Packing the Supreme Court 'A Bonehead Idea' and 'A Terrible, Terrible Mistake' " were posted at cnsnews.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Even Harry Reid Is Warning Against This Far-Left Idea [of Packing the Court]" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Connor McNulty titled "Conservative Group [FreedomWorks] Blasts SCOTUS Commission as Step Toward Partisan Power Grab" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Democrats Introducing Legislation to Pack Supreme Court With 4 New Justices, Report Says" was posted at dailywire.com on April 14, 2021.

Comments about Senate filibuster

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Flashback: Biden Vehemently Supported Keeping the Filibuster [in a Floor Speech in 2005]" was posted at townhall.com on April 11, 2021.

Comments about Gavin Newsom recall

An article by Ed Kilgore titled "Struggling California Republicans Gamble on Newsom Recall" was posted at nymag.com on April 14, 2021.

Comments about Hunter Biden

■ An article by Tim Graham titled "Hunter Biden, Media-Pampered (Scam) Artist" was posted at creators.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "Confirmed: The Laptop Belongs to Hunter Biden, and the Liberal Media Can Eat a Ton of Crow" was posted at townhall.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Kurt Schichter titled "Letting Hunter Biden Off Is a Message to Us Peasants" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Juliana Kaplan and Ayelet Sheffey titled "Secretary [of Transportation] Pete [Buttigieg] on Biden's Remark That His Infrastructure Plan Will Create 19 Million Jobs—It's More Like 2.7 Million" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "ICE Gave \$87 Million No-Bid Contract to Business With Biden Ties, Raising Conflict of Interest Questions" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Libby Emmons titled "United Airlines Roasted on Social Media for Plan to Choose Pilots by Race Instead of Ability" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 7, 2021.

■ An article by Kristina Wong titled "Rep. Mike Waltz: West Point Cadets Required to Attend Seminar on 'Diversity, Equity and Inclusion' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Gallup: Only 23% of Democrats Prioritize 'Economic Growth' Over 'Protection of Environment' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 8, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Cher: If There Are No Democrats to Protect America, GOP Will Achieve the Dream of White Supremacy" was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Ashe Schow titled "Members of Biden's 'Environmental Justice' Advisory Council Have History of Radicalism, Claiming Fossil Fuels Are Racist" was posted at dailywire.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by David Ng titled "In Defense of Clint Eastwood's 'Gran Torino' Now Under Attack From Left-Wing Cancel Mob" was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Canales titled "A California City [Elk Grove] Is Paying Its Homeless Population to Clean Up Their Tent Sites as the State Fights a Homelessness Crisis" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 10, 2021. ■ An article titled "[Three] California Women Scammed \$1.2 Million in Unemployment Benefits Using Prison Inmates' Names; Feds Say" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 10, 2021.

■ An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "Thousands of Inmates Given the Chance to Serve Their Sentences at Home Because of Covid-19 Might Go Back to Prison Cells" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 11, 2021.

■ An article by Natalie Winters titled "Biden's Deputy Energy Secretary [David Turk] Spoke for Chinese Communist Party" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Julio Rivera titled "In Less Than 3 Months, Joe Biden Has Turned America Into a Sitting Target for International Aggression" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Houston Keene titled "'Squad' Member Ayanna Pressley: You 'Can't Be Anti-Racist' If You Don't Want to Cancel Student Debt" was posted at foxnews.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "President Biden: The Holy Quran Reminds Us That 'God Is the Light of the Heaven and Earth' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "Kerry on China: 'Yes, We Have Big Disagreements'—'But Climate Has to Stand Alone' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Josh Gerstein titled "Leniency for Defendants in [Long-Running Unrest in] Portland Clashes Could Affect Capitol Riot Cases" was posted at politico.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by John Cribb titled "Lincoln Deserves Our Gratitude, Not the Label 'Racist' " was posted at usatoday.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "Actually, [Andrew] Cuomo Knew the Covid Nursing Home Death Toll, and Still Cooked the Books" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2021.

Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Brittany De Lea titled "Donald Trump's Net Worth Dropped by One-Third During His Presidency" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 6, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "President Trump [Who Did Not Take a Presidential Salary] Did Not Profit From Market Boom in Which He Created, According to Financial Report" was posted at oann.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "For Hating Trump So Much, Biden Sure Is Cloning a Bunch of His Successful Policies" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 9, 2021. ■ An article by Brian Schwartz titled "Former President Trump's PAC Has \$85 Million on Hand as He Prepares for Midterms and Possible 2024 Run" was posted at cnbc.com on April 6, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Trump Hands Endorsement to Another Key Republican Senator [Marco Rubio] Up for Reelection" was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Lisa Murkowski Gets a Boost From a Major Conservative Group [Senate Leadership Fund] as Primary Challenge Heats Up" was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2021.

■ An article by John Nolte titled "Rural Trump Voters Already Live in the Safe, Tolerant Utopia Leftists Claim to Want" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Nikki Haley Makes an Announcement About Her Presidential Prospects [Saying She Will Support Trump If He Runs Again]" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Kerry Picket titled "Some Trump Immigration Policies Are Good and Should Stay, Democrats Say" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "More Than 35 Conservative Organizations Sign Pledge to Reject Big Tech Money" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "22 Republican State Attorneys General Argue Congress Making D.C. a State Is Unconstitutional" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: CNN Director [Charlie Chester] Admits Network Pumps 'Propaganda' and 'Speculation'—'Our Focus Was to Get Trump Out of Office" were posted at thenationalpulse.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Cheryl Teh titled "Pro-Trump Prophet [Jeff Jansen] Still Believes Trump Is President, Peddles Claim That God Will 'Do Something' on April 25" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 14, 2021.

General interest

■ An article by Noah David Alter titled "Pentagon Develops Microchip Which Detects Coronavirus Before Symptoms Arise" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Richard Luscombe titled "Amorous Alligators Put Florida on Alert as Mating Season Begins" was posted at theguardian.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Scott Davis titled "Bill Belichick Issued a Rare, Gushing Statement After Star Receiver Julian Edelman Retired" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 12, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "NFL Legend Brett Favre Slams Woke Sports Leagues and Athletes Kneeling: 'It's a Shame' " was posted at thefederalist.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Rachel DeSantis titled "Texas Dad Drowns While Rescuing 2 Sons From Riptide: 'I Am Torn to Pieces,' Says Wife" was posted at people.com on April 13, 2021.

■ An article by Dustin Barnes titled "African Bush Viper (a Snake With No Known Anti-Venom) Bites San Diego Zoo Employee" was posted at usatoday.com on April 14, 2021.

■ An article titled "Hawaii Beach Closed as [Three Large Tiger] Sharks Attack Whale Carcass" was posted at apnews.com on April 14, 2021.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."